Breckenridge Subdivision Property Owners’ Association (BSPOA)
Meeting Minutes

February 21, 2016
Call to order

Bryan Ouei called the meeting to order at 7:15pm at Dan Batson’s residence.
Present were:

Brionne Ouei, President

Dan Batson, Secretary

Anthony Phelps, Treasurer

Warren King, Director 1 – via phone

Jean Monefeldt, Director 2
Approval of minutes from last meeting

Minutes from the meeting held on 12/13/2015 were read.  Brionne motioned to accept the minutes as read, with change of spelling and actual cost of sidewalk fixing was $2500, second by Warren and all were in favor.

Old Business
Sidewalk was fixed concrete poured on 12/14/2015.  Final cost was $2500.  A crosswalk to the trail systems will be something the city might do for us in the near future.

Dan mentioned the dead shrubs due to pests and thought we had paid for pest control.  It was determined that Travis Lawncare had dropped the ball on this in 2013/14(?) and that is what allowed bagworms to eat our shrubs.

Brionne will talk to Westwood Gardens again to see if they can replace the dead shrubs.  Brionne will text the cost to the board members and each of us will reply back with yea or nay.
Motion to table until Spring, Anthony Phelps second and all were in favor.
New Business
Talked about irrigation and it will be tabled until the next meeting as water will not be turned on until after April.  We will address any irrigation leakage before fully turning on the system.
Treasurers Report:  $13,000~ balance as of end of January 2016 and does not include checks after January 31.  6 lots remain unpaid… Lot 9, 23, 46, 48, 53, 57 and are considered late.  The secretary will send out late notices.
Treasurer received a bankruptcy checks from Lot 44 totaling $37.76.  There is ~$54 remaining due and payable.
Treasurer and Dan to work on getting website fee reimbursements caught up.  Jean motioned for auto-draft for website fees, second by Anthony and all were in favor.
All dues received in January were deposited in January.  Any dues received in February to date will be deposited this week by the treasurer.
There have only been two nominations for the board as of this date.  Dan Batson is nominated as Director 2 position and Jean Monefeldt is nominated as Secretary.  The board will post a message on our Facebook page asking for any other nominations/interest, which are due by March 1, 2016.
Reminders from the Secretary:

· Garage sale flyers will be posted on each home’s door by Warren the first week of March to remind everyone of the upcoming date of Saturday, April 30, 2016.
· Brionne will get with the social committee to figure out our Easter Egg Hunt and prepare the flyers.
· Any past dues still owed by April 1st may be filed as a lien with accumulating interest.

· Election of officers are held in April.

Board has received complaints of dogs loose and not being on a leash.  There is a german shepherd and poodle that roam and are relieving themselves in neighborhood front yards.  All dogs need to be on a leash.

Complaints have been received regarding a basketball goal that has been placed in the road.  Anthony will visit with the new neighbors and let them know of the covenant violation.  The board will not send an official violation notice unless it continues as the lot has new owners.

REMINDER:  POA Meeting dates are held the 3rd Sunday of each designated month in 2016.
Adjournment

Brionne motioned to adjourn at 8:25pm, second by Warren, all were in favor.
